February 19, 2009 
Nicholasville Kentucky

Dear Mrs. Granada,
The EJMS 8th grade band, as you surly by now, have heard where left by our former band director Michel Petek. He was quoted as saying that we where unteachable which in my opinion he had no right to say considering he was never there. We never had a sub who knew what they where doing and a student was put in charge who couldn’t conduct.
Mr. Petek is a mean and rude person to all. He has said things that no teacher should say. He said we where unteachable this year and you honestly expect us to go and play for him next year. If he is aloud to continue as EJHS band director I will quit band. I’m not the only one who thinks that way. Your band members will drop tremendously when the 8th graders move to the high school. That reason isn’t that we don’t love the instrument more that we dislike him. I’m not the kind to beat around the bush but he balled out on us with no warning. Prof of how much we dislike him was when Mrs. Givens said Michel Petek stepped down we all clapped and cheered.

You must understand that we are the ones affected by this the most. When Mr. Chamberlain left we where the first group he started and everyone treated Mr. Petek like he saved the band and look at the mess that he has caused. He says he’ll save us and almost destroyed us. You seriously can’t be expecting us to give him a second chance after what he has done. To be honest with you I have no respect for the man and a lot of others don’t ether. I mean this is the guy who told Chase Moser one day someone’s going to shoot you and I’m going to laugh.
We really don’t want Mr. Petek to be our band director next year. Can you really blame us for that? To be honest with you no one, not even the teachers liked Mr. Petek because no one ever got to meet him. He wasn’t ever at school. I had a teacher, Mr. Kurt, come to me and ask me if he was ever here and I told him that he barely was but on any given day you could go to the high school. You would find him whether he was “sick” or not. I personally thought that he was full of baloney most of the time. No one is too sick to come and teach inside but stand outside in the 30 degree weather. Think about all of the great potential that will be lost because no one wants to play for the man who ditched our band half way through the year.
All we are asking is that you look for someone different as a band director for next year. For our sake and I know that this isn’t your problem now but come next year it will be. I do thank you for listening to me. I know that your high school likes him but what happens next year when were there?
Sincerely,

Christopher A. Oney 

EJMS 8th Grade Band Member 
